MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY 17th October 2012


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Robert Arnold



Michael Atlee


Brandon Chapman



Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


3 member of the public

100. Dispensations/Declaration of Interest None noted

101.
Apologies for Absence  Apologies had been received from Cllr. Peter Wilcock, Canon Chris Bishop, Gavin Lord, Nigel Ackerman and Tony Jones.
102.
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 12th September 2012   These had been circulated and approved, and were signed by the Chairman as a true record

103.  Public Participation  It was brought to the attention of those present that the postman who has served the village for some 18 years  (Peter) is due to retire shortly.  It was suggested that the PC may like to make a donation towards a gift on behalf of the village and noted that a few residents have indicated their willingness to organise a small presentation.  It was agreed that the PC would make an initial contribution of £100 towards a gift and there may be a further contribution towards refreshments at the presentation.  It was suggested that this could take place late one Saturday morning, possibly in the Village Hall.  A notice will be put in The Link to alert residents.  AP said he would speak to Ned Tabor (Parklands) to ask if he would be willing to contribute.
104.   Finance
The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 12th September  2012:-

Cheques issued 






Clerk’s Salary




 290.93








              290.93
Cheques to be authorised

Hilberys (Grass Cutting)




 312.00
Millway Stationery



             54.21


    




               366.21
EON Payment

  




 
      42.77





           


                                                          

Total Payments

        


   
                         699.91
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

      £9,686.20
Halifax savings account balance 


        

      £4,447.03






               £14,833.14
Less total payments



 
           699.91






     £14,133.23
2nd Half Precept




        6,250.00
Total Funds Available




    £20,383.23



The cheques listed above were authorised for payment.
105. The Clerk asked that forms be completed to request on-line access for her to view the LloydsTSB account.  This was agreed.
106. AP advised that he had completed the Indemnity for the closure of the Halifax account and had given the form in at Saffron Walden Branch, together with ID, for onward transmission.  The account should then be closed, and a cheque received in 28 days.  Once the proceeds have been paid in to Lloyds the Clerk will investigate the possibility of more favourable interest rates. 

107. The Clerk noted that UDC had advised that precept requests for 2013/14 will need to be submitted in December.  She agreed to send a draft budget to the Councillors for discussion at the next meeting.

108.
Correspondence  A letter of thanks from Home Start for the donation of £100 had been received.

109. A request from Uttlesford Community Travel for a donation towards the purchase of a new vehicle had been received.  The last donation the PC made was £150 in 2008.  It was agreed that a donation of £175 would be made.

110.  The Clerk had received notification from National Grid that the first phase of refurbishment work between Bramford and Twinstead has been completed.  Notice was also given that North Hall Road Widdington will be closed from October to March and diversions will be clearly signposted.
111. A resident of Rickling Green had sent a letter to Nigel Ackerman outlining his objections to the Foxley development.  He had also delivered another letter addressed to AP outlining further concerns.  
AP said that the points raised were mainly relevant to UDC and should be sent to the UDC Planning Committee as they are not within the jurisdiction of the PC.  The author of the letter, who was present at the meeting, said he is still concerned with the quality of the questionnaire sent out by the PC and also questioned the interpretation of the results.  AP emphasised the short timeframe given to the PC for a response to the initial application and said the questionnaire had been carried out as effectively as possible within those constraints.  After some discussion on the matter it was agreed that the Clerk would send a copy of the spreadsheet analysing the results of the questionnaire to the complainant. AP said whilst he had every sympathy regarding the potential development and its effect on surrounding properties, he still felt the comments should be addressed to UDC rather than the Parish Council.   
As the letter had not been delivered until the afternoon of the meeting (17th October 2012), the other Councillors had not had an opportunity to read it and offer any comment.  It was therefore suggested that further discussion be halted and a response would be sent once all the PC had considered the points raised.  
112.  Gavin Lord had sent an e-mail asking that a reminder be issued for the Church Working Party on 27th October.  3 members of the PC confirmed they would be attending.  

The formation of a new drama group, and its exploratory meeting to be held in the Village Hall on 24th October 2012, was also noted.
113.
Update on Forums/Presentations  AP gave a report of a recent N&S Community Forum he had attended.  An update on the Local Plan had been given and it was noted that some 14,362 comments had been received.  Details of the consultation are available on line.
The identification of potential gypsy and traveller sites was also discussed and AP said this process was similar to the SHLAA.  A number of landowners have presented sites but each one will be considered on its merits and those sites considered appropriate will then be put forward for consultation in September next year.

Conservation areas were discussed and it was noted that there are proposals for another 8 to be established within the Uttlesford area.
Other topics discussed at the Forum included Parish Plans, Neighbourhood Plans and Design Statements.  It was also noted that the Community Right to Build Scheme has funding of £17 million available.
Guidelines for rural exception sites were also discussed.

114.  Village Plan  BC said members of the working group had been meeting to collate information and a comments list and data from the questionnaire will be made available.  He went on to say that 4 issues have been highlighted for taking forward in the immediate future.  Whilst many positive things have been said about the village, the focus is on the negative at the moment.  Names of some volunteers have been given and a note is being put in The Link  to attract others who may be interested in joining working parties to assist in addressing the points raised, which are:
- the lack of community events/spirit (fetes, drama groups etc.)

- general appearance of the village (verges, dog mess, bonfires)

- traffic issues (speeding,parking)

- village communication


RA noted that this was effectively putting into action issues arising from the questionnaire rather than constructing a village plan.  
It was noted that the task of collating responses and inputting the data had been extremely laborious and RA offered thanks to Jane Waite, Anne Merritt and Annette Chapman, as well as Gordon Lodge and Gavin Lord, for their efforts.

BC said work has started on extracting data from the Young Persons Questionnaire but the Business Questionnaire has not been looked at yet.

MA said he will send out an e-mail to arrange a meeting for after 5th November 2013.   
115.  Emergency Plan  TJ had completed the document and sent it to Lisa Lipscombe, District Emergency Planning Officer, UDC, who had confirmed its suitability for her files.  It was agreed that the Clerk would send a copy to RA for inclusion on the website. 
116.
VAS  AP had spoken to Cllr. Ray Gooding who had raised the matter at Cabinet Level.  As yet he had received no feedback but had also spoken to Chris Stoneham who suggested putting up a pole to accommodate the VAS and then waiting to see if there is any objection.  AP will follow up.
117.
Grit Bin  AP noted there are 2 requirements from the insurance company – a risk assessment and a record to be kept of those using the salt.  He suggested the record be kept by putting a notice and laminated sheet into each bin, together with a chinagraph pencil, asking those using the salt to fill in their name, date and the location where the salt is used.
BC said he had prepared a risk analysis covering both the delivery of salt, which is the responsibility of the PC, and the use of salt which will be the responsibility of the individual users.  He has also prepared a note for The Link advising residents of the availability of the salt and their responsibilities when using it.  There is one bin at the pub/school and the second will be placed on the grass area in front of Coney Acre.  BC will arrange for the record sheets and chinagraph pencils to be put in the bins.
118.
Assets of Community Value  AP said this subject had been discussed at the recent Forum he had attended and there was evidence that if assets are included on the list this could favourably influence decisions if planning applications are made.  It was noted that the list is reviewed every 5 years and assets can be added.  It was agreed that AP would send a list to the Clerk for submission.
119.
Footpaths/Highways  AP said he had been following up NA’s discussions and had been speaking to Liam Aggett of Strutt & Parker.  Liam Aggett had said he does not want to be un-neighbourly and at logger heads with the PC but at the same time wants to prevent people from walking through Quendon Wood, and considers those doing so as trespassers.  He had again cited the reasoning for this as there being a danger to walkers when deer culling and wood management is taking place.  AP said he had suggested that when these activities are taking place a notice be put up and a note sent to the local community as this would probably be sufficient to deter walkers on those days, but Liam Aggett did not agree.  AP said he and NA are in the process of drafting a letter to be sent to Pegasi to put the case for walking in the woods and citing the e-mail correspondence with Liam Aggett.  
120.
Village Signs  BC said the funding has been confirmed and he is now at the design stage.  He has put a note in the Link and the Clerk has sent out a request for ideas via the village circulation list.  So far he has had 3 or 4 responses. He has made contact with several suppliers and one local supplier has given an estimate of 3-4 weeks for construction.  One idea is to use a design similar to that in Hatfield Broad Oak which has images on a pole with a brick base.  Another suggestion has been a metal silhouette.   Mrs. Bevan had given her in principle agreement for putting the sign on the Village Green but now the funding grant has been confirmed BC is arranging to meet her to finalise the exact location.

BC is also arranging for a notice board to be placed near Coney Acre.  
121.
Community Skip  The next Community skip, the last for this year, will be on 27th/28th October at the Village Hall.  Notices have been put on the notice boards and sent out via the village circulation list
122. Planning:
The Clerk noted that UDC is now notifying Parish Clerks of planning applications by e-mail.  It was agreed that these notices would be forwarded to RA and MA (Planning Sub Committee) with the relevant number and they would view the documents on line and send an e-mail response to the Clerk who will set up an electronic file of all comments.
It was suggested that enquires be made to ascertain how long the paper copies of old planning applications need to be kept.
Applications:
UTT/12/5198/OP Carnation Nurseries, Newport




Demolition of existing buildings and erection of 23 dwellings
It had been noted that, if successful, this application would mean the loss of local amenities and businesses.  The Clerk had contacted Newport Parish Clerk and learned that Newport PC had objected to the application.  It was agreed that residents of Q&R may also be affected by the loss of the businesses and Newport PC should be supported in its objection.   MA and RA agreed to draft a comment.

Decisions:



None
Trees:


None

UDC Councillors Monthly Report of Alleged Breach of Planning Control:  None  
MA noted that the Cricketers Pub has submitted an application for new signs to be put up on the B1383 (one on the Village Hall).

123.
Dates for Future Meetings  The first 2 meetings in 2013 will be held on Wednesday 16th January and Wednesday 13th February.
124.
Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting Wednesday, 14th November 2012: None noted 
The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.
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